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To: All Media  
  
Att: News Editors 
 
For immediate release 
 
Premier Makhura and MEC Masuku to engage religious leaders on Gauteng 
measures to curb the spread of COVID-19 
  
20 March 2020 
  
Gauteng Premier, David Makhura together with the MEC for Health, Dr Bandile 
Masuku will this morning, Friday, 20 March 2020 meet with leaders of diverse 
communities of faith to reinforce the provincial response to the COVID-19 pandemic.  
 
The meeting forms part of a series of consultations with leaders across various sectors 
of society to ensure that the provincial measures to curb the spread of the virus, in line 
with President Cyril Ramaphosa’s national disaster guidelines are supported by all 
stakeholders. 
 
Members of the media are invited to attend the briefing as follows: 
Date: Friday, 20 March 2020 
Time: 10h00 
Venue: Sunnyside Hotel, Cnr Carse O’ Gowrie and Sunnyside Drive, Parktown 
 
For confirmations contact Sibongile Baloyi on 066 484 9272 or 
Sibongile.Baloyi2@gauteng.gov.za 
 
For media enquiries contact Vuyo Mhaga, Spokesperson for the Gauteng 
Provincial Government on 082 410 8087or on Thabo.Masebe@gauteng.gov.za    
 
Issued by Gauteng Provincial Government 
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